PARKS AND RECREATION 

ADVISORY BOARD

July 6, 2016

@ 5:30 p.m.

A meeting of the Parks and Recreation Advisory Board was held on Wednesday, July 6, 2016 @ 5:30 p.m. in City Hall, 1313 N. Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.

Board members present:


John Topp, Chairman


Julie Herrington


Sylvia Rivera


Jimmie Traylor

Absent:   Michael Galvan, Glenda Ledesma

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Topp.

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Chairman Topp.

MINUTES FOR APPROVAL – JUNE 8, 2016

The minutes were approved, as presented, upon a motion by J. Herrington and a second by J. Traylor.  The motion carried unanimously.

PROPOSED BUDGET FOR FISCAL YEAR 2016-17 DISCUSSED AND RECOMMENDATION MADE TO CITY COUNCIL

The discussion centered on the proposed budget as was included in the agenda packet.  Regarding the National Night Out Event, a suggestion was made that the Harlingen Country Club be involved with regards to the food being served.  S. Rivera offered to get with the Chief regarding his budget for this event.

J. Topp commented that he had spoken with Mary Beth Simmons regarding her suggestions for types of trees that could be added throughout the City, maybe even enhancing the City property on Jack Nicklaus.  S. Rivera commented that Home Depot could donate greenery and offered to contact them.  She offered to do a budget.  She commented that it would be nice for residents to donate a tree for Arbor Day (April 28, 2017).

There was some discussion on the olive trees that are planted along Stuart Place Road.  There was a question on why the gaps in between.  J. Topp offered to speak with Julie Martin who initiated the project.

J. Topp felt confident that something could be done before the end of the fiscal year for the purchase of additional trees.  He was not contending to spend all money that is left over but still be able to give the City some money back.

The question would be how many trees, what kind and where to plant them.  J. Topp stated that he would report back once he spoke to Julie Martin.

J. Herrington suggested that a plan be brought and that cost should be minimal.  She recalled a previous meeting where a couple of ladies in the audience were interested in donating plants.

At this time, S. Rivera suggested that someone take the lead on the accounting of the expenses associated with the events to keep track.  J. Herrington added that whoever is Chairman of an event should be held accountable so there is no duplication of expenses.

J. Herrington made a motion that a Chairman for each event be held responsible for the city funds that is allocated including the accounting for any donations.  J. Traylor seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.

Continuing the budget discussion, S. Rivera indicated she has sponsors lined up for the Lighting of the Palms event.  She wants to buy ornaments each year to add to the ‘inventory’.  She wants to use left over monies from this fiscal year for November’s event.  She did not ask for an estimated amount but stated that she will seek donations.  She asked for $5,000 for a huge Christmas tree to be placed on the median at El Camino Road but indicated that she would try to get donations in the same amount so that only $8200 would come from city funds.

J. Topp commented that the whole idea is to tell the Council how much money the Board needs for October 2016-2017.  He wanted to know how much is anticipated to be spent and how much will come from sponsorships or donations.
J. Herrington commented that it appears that the most well attended events are the National Night Out event and the Lighting of the Palms event and felt that the focus should be more on these events as far as the allocation of funds.  She felt that asking the City for $8,200 is too much.  She also added that it would be nice to have bleachers or chairs for these events.

S. Rivera reiterated that she would seek grants for some of the events and stated that she would accept $7,000 for the Lighting of the Palms event.

Regarding the City’s Fun Run/Walk event, it was noted that most of the participants are from outside the City of Palm Valley.  The participants should pay for the expenses.  J. Topp stated that he would talk to Julie Martin and to Nancy Rodriguez with the LoneStar Pacesetters about this event.

Discussion followed on Palm Valley Day.  S. Rivera stated that she was planning to have the event in May and her goal is to seek grants and sponsorships.  It was noted that the budget last year was $2,000 and now a budget of $9,000 is being proposed.  Why?  S. Rivera replied that she is proposing more food, more music, etc in order to make the event bigger each year.

Graphics were discussed and S. Rivera stated that the City staff does not have the capability to do graphics.  J. Topp commented that the City’s website and the NextDoor can be used to promote the events.  S. Rivera stated that the City’s website is not very professional and is not updated.
Discussion was held on how poorly the Palm Valley Day event was attended due to the confusion with the City’s Fun Run/Walk.  The publicity had centered more on the Fun Run/Walk and the signage for both events was very similar in color and design.  S. Rivera commented that Palm Valley Day was completely sponsored and she felt she could get $4,000 donated and asked that the City allocate her at least $2,000.
S. Rivera proposed $3,500 for the 4th of July event for more food/more drinks and paying a gratuity to the Club for the food services.  She felt that the parade would be better attended if it were held on a Saturday, even if the 4th fell on a weekday.

J. Herrington reiterated that the most well attended events are the National Night Out and the Lighting of the Palms.  J. Topp commented that maybe it might be wise to not invest too much money on the parade.

S. Rivera stated that it is her intent to make the events bigger each year as a way to bring people together.

Discussion was held on the lighting for the median on El Camino Road.  S. Rivera asked for spot lights on all of the islands (5).  If funds are available in this year budget she would like to be able to do that.  J. Widger cautioned that the median is not City property.  J. Herrington will check with the Harlingen Country Club Board to see if they will allow more lighting on the median since the HCC pays the electric bill.  The City Secretary will check with the City Attorney about the City donating city funds to a private entity for this project.  The question is can the City donate to the Club?  J. Widger pointed out that the City is already providing free water to the Club for irrigation of the median.

Harvest Music Festival – S. Rivera stated that the City would not be selling alcohol.  There would be wine tasting cards for $15.  Money would come back to the City.  She is proposing to hold the event on October 21 on Bougainvillea between Mr. Guerrero’s house and Caro Circle and block the street.  There would be soft jazz music---nothing loud. 

J. Widger commented that parking could be an issue and disruption for the neighbors in the area.

The issue of graphics design was discussed again and S. Rivera stated that there is no city staff that can do this and still be able to make changes as needed.  There was discussion on Face Book and social media.  C. Thompson commented that the administration of Face Book ad social is the difficult part.  Someone has to maintain it and update it constantly and this might be a bit much for the City.  Creating a Face Book account is not the problem.  The question is who will maintain it?

J. Widger commented that the City is concentrating its efforts on the City’s website and continues to send communications via the Next Door blog.

C. Thompson stated that she would meet with Debe Wright to discuss setting a Face book page.  S. Rivera stated that she would be more interested in updating the website. She was of the opinion that the City should hire someone to do this.

There was agreement that graphic designs would be removed from each event’s proposed budget.

A proposed budget of $14,000 to be recommended to the City Council was approved upon a motion by S. Rivera and a second by J. Traylor.  The motion carried unanimously.

The following dates were set for the following events:


October 4, 2016 – National Night Out


October 21 – Harvest Music Festival


November 25, 2016 – Lighting of the Palms Event


March 11, 2017 – Palm Valley Day


April  ???   - Fun Run/Walk


July 4, 2017 – Independence Day

The above dates and events were approved upon a motion by J. Herrington and a second by J. Traylor.  The motion carried unanimously.

The next meeting of the Board was set for August 10, 2016 at 5:30 p.m.  There was discussion about possibly changing the time but at this time it remains.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned upon a motion by S. Rivera and a second by J. Herrington.

________________________________

John Topp, Chairman

Attest:

_______________________________

Sylvia R. Trevino, City Secretary
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